[bookmark: _GoBack]Bear Creek Jr. Sport Association
Meeting Minutes:  April 21, 2015
Called to order by:  Amy Nuanes
Attendees:    Amy Nuanes,  Sean McNeal, Mike Mestas, Jack Mestas, Stacey Madrid, Felipe Cervantes, Casey Hunt, Bob Brown
Meeting called to order:  7:00pm
REPORT FROM THE BOARD: 
President:  Amy –   
Treasurer : Pam – Not Present

Vice President:   Claude Vigil – Not present 
Fields & Facilities:  Felipe Cervantes –  Finally got permits from Kevin for Schaefer this week. 

Website & Fundraising:   - 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
By Laws:  Jeff Pigati –  Not present
Scholarship:  –  Pam Miranda –  Spring sports winding down.  8 scholarship aps in for high school.  She will wait a few days to see if post marked letters come in.  
Capital Reserve:  Troy Robberson –  Not present
Investigative Committee:  Claude Vigil -  Not present
Nomination Committee:   –  Amy Nuanes -   
New Business:   Strategic Grant Writing program – Jerry working with a professional.  We will discuss more in May.   Stephanie Cordova – voted in as website and marketing.   Jerry Torrez – voted in as basketball director.    
Old Business: 



Sports Reports
Baseball – Troy – Not present – 100% All Fees Paid (thanks to Pam)  - Nothing much to report for baseball.  100% of Junior Baseball fee's collected (Huge thanks to Pam as always!!!)   Midgets underway mostly paid (see Josh's email if he sends one), nothing for Fall unless Ray emails you something.Otherwise season is going as planned, tournaments going as planned, just need it to stop raining ! As for the Cap improvement request from Lacrosse, I vote yes.  Thanks,  Troy
Midget Baseball – Josh Tafoya – Not present (no update)
Fall Baseball – Jeff Pigati –  No update
Basketball – Jessica/Jerry  -  Not present  - Camp went well, 65 attendees.  Will email Felipe with a list of gyms to persue.  Talking with the high shool to work out  a good partnership for next year.    
Lacrosse - We have a safety issue at SAC during lacrosse games.  Specifically the spectators to Soccer have their backs turned to SAC #11 and as shots miss the goal, they are hitting soccer spectators.     I asked Kevin about snow fence, but he's requested temp. outfield fencing.  I would like to purchase this using Capital Reserve funds.   Would this be okay - what is the process as we really would like to move forwards as quickly as possible.  We are looking for approximately $920 to put temp fencing and sleeves at each end of SAC #11.  It would go up/down for game days.
	 


Golf – Jack – Opening reg in a few weeks. 5 coaches.   Wanting to do more then 20 kids.  Advance session and intermediate  the first weeks.  Putting on a camp thereafter for beginners. 
Football –  Mike Mestas -  Reg opens May 1st.  Survey will be out this week.  Some rule changes have been put into JMFA – vote is at next months meeting.   West Denver has a few teams coming into JMFA.  
Flag football – George Martinez –  Not present – no update
Soccer – Bob Brown – Nothing to report
Lacrosse –  Sean   - Nothing new – other than the safety concern at Schaefer.   Two weekends ago  spectators at the soccer game were hit by flying lacrosse balls. 
Softball -  Casey -  Registration closed.  94 girls.  89 paid in full!   7 full teams.   Wants to talk about fields, because they come in after baseball, so they lose out.   

Meeting adjourned :    7:30
